

## **Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 3:26 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Attachments:** Copy of Transition 2017\_Appointments 21July2017.xlsx

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:48 AM  
**To:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW:  
**Attachments:** 2017-07-20 MABC - Premier Horgan Welcome - FINAL.pdf; ATT00001.htm

And another. I think you should have a copy as this is the cc'd version to the Chief of Staff.

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate [<mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:47 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd:

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" <[Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 21, 2017 at 10:12:54 AM PDT  
**To:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca)>

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 8:47 AM  
**To:** Iliffe, Liam PREM:EX  
**Subject:** BC Cabinet First Nations Gathering September 6-7th: ACTION REQUIRED

**Subject:** BC Cabinet First Nations Gathering September 6-7th: ACTION REQUIRED

Hi all,

We need all cabinet members to have blocked in their calendars the full days for September 6-7 for the BC Cabinet First Nations Gathering in Vancouver. This event offers an opportunity for FN leaders to meet directly with Cabinet, similar to UBCM. Each Cabinet member should be prepared to have full days of meetings over those two days. Once I get a grasp on how the scheduling will work I will let you know. For now we need those days help in all Cabinet members calendars.

Kate

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 2:40 PM  
**To:** Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX  
**Cc:** Norman, Jan CSCD:EX  
**Subject:** RE: 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members  
**Attachments:** 2017-08-01 UBCM Letter from Premier John Horgan to Mayors and Regional D....pdf

Here is the adjusted letter

---

**From:** Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 2:06 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Norman, Jan CSCD:EX  
**Subject:** FW: 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members

Hi Kate,

I am double-checking regarding the Mayors and RD Chairs letter. It doesn't have the same closing sentence as the Chiefs and Chief Councillors letter - s.13

s.13

Please let me know if this is

intended?

Regards,  
Birgit

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 12:32 PM  
**To:** Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX  
**Cc:** Faganello, Tara CSCD:EX; Ash, Christine GCPE:EX; Norman, Jan CSCD:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Leslie, Lisa GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** RE: 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members

Reformatted letters attached.

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 10:48 AM  
**To:** Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX  
**Cc:** Faganello, Tara CSCD:EX; Ash, Christine GCPE:EX; Norman, Jan CSCD:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Leslie, Lisa GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** RE: 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members

Hi All,

I've attached the approved letters for UBCM. There are blanks to be filled in the "Site goes live" and "Contact information" fields. If you have any questions please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kate

---

**From:** Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 31, 2017 2:26 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Faganello, Tara CSCD:EX; Ash, Christine GCPE:EX; Norman, Jan CSCD:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Leslie, Lisa

GCPE:EX

**Subject:** 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members

**Importance:** High

Hello,

Thank you for our telephone call today regarding the UBCM Convention. It was nice to have met you over the phone.

Attached are two draft 2017 Premier's letters to UBCM members addressed to Mayors and Regional District Chairs and to Chiefs and Chief Councillors for review and to adapt to your needs.

Also attached are samples of previous Premier's letters to UBCM members (2015 and 2016).

Our Ministry assists in the distribution of these letters through CivicInfoBC. Please note that the Premier's Office's UBCM Meeting Request Coordinator (Event Coordinator) is identified in the letter along with contact information.

The contact person for the Ministry of Finance's technical support for the Meetings Request database is Kelly Burton, Senior Team Lead at: [Kelly.1.Barton@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kelly.1.Barton@gov.bc.ca) or by telephone: 778 698-3491.

Please return the finalized 2017 versions to me at your earliest convenience and I will initiate distribution. Also, please contact me with any questions.

Thank you.

Regards,

Birgit Schmidt  
Director, Operations and Client Relations  
Local Government Division  
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Tel: 778-698-3260

E-mail: [Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca)

NOTE: We have transferred our phone systems to VOIP; you must dial all 10 digits in order to reach me.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 31, 2017 3:02 PM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; McGregor, Cara GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members  
**Attachments:** Letter dated May 27 2015 from Premier Christy Clark to Chiefs and Chief ....pdf; ATT00001.htm; Letter dated May 27 2015 from Premier Christy Clark to Mayors and Region....pdf; ATT00002.htm; Letter from Premier Christy Clark to Mayors and Regional District Chairs....pdf; ATT00003.htm; Letter from Premier Christy Clark to Chiefs and Chief Councilors\_June 1 ....pdf; ATT00004.htm; Premier's Letter Meeting Request Mayors and RD Chairs\_Draft July 31.docx; ATT00005.htm; Premier's Letter Meeting Request Chiefs and Chief Councillors\_Draft July 31.docx; ATT00006.htm

UBCM greeting letter. Please find below. We need sign off by noon tomorrow.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Schmidt, Birgit CSCD:EX" <[Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca)>  
**To:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** "Faganello, Tara CSCD:EX" <[Tara.Faganello@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Tara.Faganello@gov.bc.ca)>, "Ash, Christine GCPE:EX" <[Christine.Ash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Christine.Ash@gov.bc.ca)>, "Norman, Jan CSCD:EX" <[Jan.Norman@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Jan.Norman@gov.bc.ca)>, "Nash, Amber PREM:EX" <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)>, "Leslie, Lisa GCPE:EX" <[Lisa.Leslie@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Lisa.Leslie@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** 2017 UBCM Convention - Premier's Letters to UBCM Members

Hello,

Thank you for our telephone call today regarding the UBCM Convention. It was nice to have met you over the phone.

Attached are two draft 2017 Premier's letters to UBCM members addressed to Mayors and Regional District Chairs and to Chiefs and Chief Councillors for review and to adapt to your needs.

Also attached are samples of previous Premier's letters to UBCM members (2015 and 2016).

Our Ministry assists in the distribution of these letters through CivicInfoBC. Please note that the Premier's Office's UBCM Meeting Request Coordinator (Event Coordinator) is identified in the letter along with contact information.

The contact person for the Ministry of Finance's technical support for the Meetings Request database is Kelly Burton, Senior Team Lead at: [Kelly.1.Barton@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kelly.1.Barton@gov.bc.ca) or by telephone: 778 698-3491.

Please return the finalized 2017 versions to me at your earliest convenience and I will initiate distribution. Also, please contact me with any questions.

Thank you.

Regards,

Birgit Schmidt  
Director, Operations and Client Relations

Local Government Division  
Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing

Tel: 778-698-3260

E-mail: [Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Birgit.Schmidt@gov.bc.ca)

NOTE: We have transferred our phone systems to VOIP; you must dial all 10 digits in order to reach me.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 6:27 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: 4th Annual Walbran Convergence

Yes. Still have to clear it with Geoff though.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 26, 2017, at 5:02 PM, Nash, Amber PREM:EX <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

FYI – can we chat about this one tomorrow?

A

**From:** Torrance Coste [<mailto:torrance@wildernesscommittee.org>]  
**Sent:** July 12, 2017 3:27 PM  
**To:** Heyman, George <sup>s.17</sup> >; Heyman.MLA, George  
<[George.Heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:George.Heyman.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>; James.MLA, Carole <[Carole.James.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Carole.James.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>; Fraser,  
Scott <sup>s.17</sup> >; Bains.MLA, Harry <[Harry.Bains.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Harry.Bains.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>; Horgan.MLA, John  
<[John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** 4th Annual Walbran Convergence

Good afternoon,

I hope this email finds all of you well, and that you're enjoying your (busy) summers.

I'd like to formally invite all of you, and/or any other caucus or party members you think might be interested, to the 4th Annual Walbran Valley Convergence.

The Convergence is a two day event (July 29-30) in the at-risk Central Walbran Valley in unceded Pacheedaht territory, co-organized by the Wilderness Committee, the Friends of Carmanah-Walbran, and other groups and individuals.

This year's theme is "building unity", and the goal is to highlight different perspectives advocating for more effective and sustainable forestry on the coast.

The event will begin on Saturday at 1:30pm, with an opening by elders of the Pacheedaht Nation. There will then be an hour for speakers from various backgrounds, including Indigenous groups, labour unions (PPWC President Arnold Bercov has confirmed as a speaker) and elected officials.

The attendees of the event are well aware of the organizers positions on old-growth protection and forestry reform, and with the opening ceremony we'd like to create a platform for other stakeholders, including government, to speak to their positions, ideas and values.

Several of you visited the Walbran Valley with me last winter, and we think this would be a great opportunity for your new government to speak to your plans to better manage this critical sector that has been hurt by sixteen years of Liberal rule.



We appreciate this is an extremely busy time for your new government, but we can all agree on the importance of forestry and our shared environment.

Some union, Indigenous, and elected speakers are planning to attend for the Saturday only, and there is lots of help available in terms of transportation -- our organizations will have a shuttle running between the Walbran and Port Renfrew and potentially other locations.

Please let me know if you are interested in attending and we can speak more about details and logistics. My phone number is 250-516-9900.

Here is the Facebook event page for the convergence:  
<https://www.facebook.com/events/468962646770581/>

I look forward to hearing back from you.

Sincerely,

Torrance Coste

--

Torrance Coste | Vancouver Island Campaigner, Wilderness Committee  
Phone: 250-388-9292 | Cell: 250-516-9900  
twitter: @TorranceCoste | facebook: Torrance Coste  
202 – 3 Fan Tan Alley, Victoria BC V8W 3G9  
Unceded Lekwungen Territories  
[Subscribe to our weekly action alerts](#)



## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:42 AM  
**To:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: ACTION/REQUEST - Maureen Mitchell-Starkey - access to Premiers Office Inbox

Will do! Thanks for the tip!

---

**From:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:12 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: ACTION/REQUEST - Maureen Mitchell-Starkey - access to Premiers Office Inbox

Just a note on this one, you might want to verify this with legal just to make sure it is okay for a constit office to have access in this way. Previously the constit office just forwarded e-mails and had no inbox access. Just want to make sure everything is above board. Cheers!

---

**From:** Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen [<mailto:Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:08 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Subject:** ACTION/REQUEST - Maureen Mitchell-Starkey - access to Premiers Office Inbox

Morning Kate,

Jake and I have spoken and I currently have over 800 emails in the MLA inbox, that need to be moved over to the Premier's inbox, and more coming in all the time

Will you please grant me access to the PO inbox and I will be able to slide all emails over for Jake and the correspondence team to action as necessary.

This process is much easier and streamline for moving the current emails and future emails over for processing one at a time.

Thank you,  
Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca  
#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801  
Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)  
[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter

Help save paper - do you need to print this email?

---

**From:** Horgan.MLA, John  
**Sent:** July 20, 2017 5:19 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX <[Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca)>; Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen <[Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** RE: Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Thank you Kate! I will work direct with Jake going forward, and thank you for all of your help!

Hi Jake, I am looking forward to chatting with you. I will call you on Friday morning and we can work out a process to move over the roughly 800 emails that I currently have in a four folders.

All the best!

Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca  
#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801  
Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)  
[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter

Help save paper - do you need to print this email?

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX [<mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** July 20, 2017 5:08 PM  
**To:** Horgan.MLA, John <[John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX <[Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** RE: Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Hi Maureen,

Thank you for your note. We have a fantastic correspondence officer, Jake Rochon, who is handling correspondence. We are also bringing on a correspondence manager in the coming days. For now please forward all out of constituency emails and letters addressed to the Premier to Jake. He may have a particular email address he would like you to send this to. He has a very good system that will ensure that emails and letters are responded to.

Thank you for your care,

Kate

---

**From:** Horgan.MLA, John [<mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 20, 2017 4:54 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Hello Kate,

Congratulations on your new job! I am John's full-time CA in his constituency office.

I have roughly 400 emails in folder for John as the premier and another 400 emails combined for three write-in-campaigns. I would like to know who John's new Premier Correspondence Manager is, as I would like to talk to them regarding the transition of premier's correspondence. I am an old correspondence manager myself and I want to make sure it is a smooth transition. Every email is important.

Kate, if you are not the correct person, please let me know, and I will reach out elsewhere.

Thank you,

Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca  
#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801  
Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)  
[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter

Help save paper - do you need to print this email?

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:42 AM  
**To:** Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen LASS:EX  
**Subject:** RE: ACTION/REQUEST - Maureen Mitchell-Starkey - access to Premiers Office Inbox

Hi Maureen,

I'm going to have to double check to see if this is allowed.

Thanks!

Kate

---

**From:** Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen [mailto:Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca]  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:08 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Subject:** ACTION/REQUEST - Maureen Mitchell-Starkey - access to Premiers Office Inbox

Morning Kate,

Jake and I have spoken and I currently have over 800 emails in the MLA inbox, that need to be moved over to the Premier's inbox, and more coming in all the time

Will you please grant me access to the PO inbox and I will be able to slide all emails over for Jake and the correspondence team to action as necessary.

This process is much easier and streamline for moving the current emails and future emails over for processing one at a time.

Thank you,  
Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca  
#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801  
Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)  
[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter

Help save paper - do you need to print this email?

---

**From:** Horgan.MLA, John  
**Sent:** July 20, 2017 5:19 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX <Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca>  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX <Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca>; Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen <Maureen.Mitchell-Starkey@leg.bc.ca>  
**Subject:** RE: Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Thank you Kate! I will work direct with Jake going forward, and thank you for all of your help!

Hi Jake, I am looking forward to chatting with you. I will call you on Friday morning and we can work out a process to move over the roughly 800 emails that I currently have in a four folders.

All the best!

Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca  
#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801  
Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)  
[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter

Help save paper - do you need to print this email?

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX [<mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** July 20, 2017 5:08 PM  
**To:** Horgan.MLA, John <[John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca](mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX <[Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Jake.Rochon@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** RE: Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Hi Maureen,

Thank you for your note. We have a fantastic correspondence officer, Jake Rochon, who is handling correspondence. We are also bringing on a correspondence manager in the coming days. For now please forward all out of constituency emails and letters addressed to the Premier to Jake. He may have a particular email address he would like you to send this to. He has a very good system that will ensure that emails and letters are responded to.

Thank you for your care,

Kate

---

**From:** Horgan.MLA, John [<mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 20, 2017 4:54 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Maureen Mitchell-Starkey here in MLA John Horgan's CO, I have a question

Hello Kate,

Congratulations on your new job! I am John's full-time CA in his constituency office.

I have roughly 400 emails in folder for John as the premier and another 400 emails combined for three write-in-campaigns. I would like to know who John's new Premier Correspondence Manager is, as I would like to talk to them regarding the transition of premier's correspondence. I am an old correspondence manager myself and I want to make sure it is a smooth transition. Every email is important.

Kate, if you are not the correct person, please let me know, and I will reach out elsewhere.

Thank you,  
Moe

**Maureen Mitchell-Starkey** | Constituency Assistant to John Horgan, MLA, Langford-Juan de Fuca

#122 - 2806 Jacklin Road Victoria BC V9B 5A4 | P: 250-391-2801

Hours: Monday to Friday, 10 am to 4 pm



**Follow John Horgan on [Facebook](#) | [Twitter](#) | [Instagram](#)**  
**[Subscribe](#) to John's weekly e-newsletter**

**Help save paper - do you need to print this email?**

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 4:12 PM  
**To:** Halls, Lori D PSA:EX  
**Subject:** Additional Oic's  
**Attachments:** Copy of Transition 2017\_Appointments 21July2017.xlsx; ATT00001.htm

Attached is an updated sheet. We would like to get Richard devereau, Jarrett hagglund and Elena banfield on the oic list as soon as possible.

Kate

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 21, 2017 at 3:25:30 PM PDT  
**To:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>



## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 20, 2017 6:34 PM  
**To:** s.22

Harder, Derrick LASS:EX;  
Gunn, Paula LASS:EX; Harrison, Veronica LASS:EX; McLaren, Kenn LASS:EX;  
Renneberg, Tim LASS:EX; Singh, Jasmyn LASS:EX; Farmer, Leila LASS:EX; Iliffe, Liam  
LASS:EX; Russell, Shannon LASS:EX;s.22  
s.22

**Cc:** Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX  
**Subject:** BC Cabinet First Nations Gathering September 6-7th: ACTION REQUIRED

Hi all,

We need all cabinet members to have blocked in their calendars the full days for September 6-7 for the BC Cabinet First Nations Gathering in Vancouver. This event offers an opportunity for FN leaders to meet directly with Cabinet, similar to UBCM. Each Cabinet member should be prepared to have full days of meetings over those two days. Once I get a grasp on how the scheduling will work I will let you know. For now we need those days help in all Cabinet members calendars.

Kate

## **Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 9:27 AM  
**To:** Tello, Romeo LASS:EX  
**Cc:** Clark, Layne PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Cabinet Offices  
**Attachments:** Scan\_20170725.pdf

Hi Romeo,

Attached is what Layne and I sorted for offices. If you have any questions let me know.

Kate

**From:** KVANMM [mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 9:26 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Scan From <Device Name>

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 24, 2017 6:41 PM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: Chevron KLNG Letter  
**Attachments:** Premier Designate Horgan July 17\_17.pdf; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Nash, Amber PREM:EX" <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 24, 2017 at 5:34:36 PM PDT  
**To:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** FW: Chevron KLNG Letter

Bringing this one to your attention as there is mention of providing relief to folks in the wildfire areas as well as some time sensitive projects.

A

---

**From:** Nash, Amber [<mailto:Amber.Nash@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Monday, July 24, 2017 12:34 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fw: Chevron KLNG Letter

---

**From:** Ivens, Leslie  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 18, 2017 10:32 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber  
**Subject:** Fwd: Chevron KLNG Letter

Over to you Amber

L

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Gustavson, Jeff" <[JBGU@chevron.com](mailto:JBGU@chevron.com)>  
**Date:** July 18, 2017 at 9:07:47 AM PDT  
**To:** "'[Leslie.iven@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Leslie.iven@leg.bc.ca)'" <[Leslie.iven@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Leslie.iven@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** "'[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca)'" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Chevron KLNG Letter

Please find attached our letter to Premier Designate Horgan.

Kind regards,

Karen Robinson  
Executive Assistant to  
Jeff Gustavson, President  
Chevron Canada Resources  
500 Fifth Avenue S.W.  
Calgary, Alberta T2P 0L7  
[Karen.Robinson@chevron.com](mailto:Karen.Robinson@chevron.com)  
Direct: 403-234-5681

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 8:39 AM  
**To:** Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Chevron LNG  
**Attachments:** Premier Designate Horgan July 17\_17.pdf; ATT00001.txt

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 2:21 PM  
**To:** Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Cc:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: COFI

We can cancel.

Sent from my iPhone

On Aug 2, 2017, at 2:18 PM, Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX <[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Turns out Duncan Davies will be attending Friday, so if not too late, no extra call from PJH required.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Yurkovich, Susan" <[yurkovich@cofi.org](mailto:yurkovich@cofi.org)>  
**Date:** August 2, 2017 at 1:40:45 PM PDT  
**To:** "'[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)'" <[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)>, "Zadravec, Don GCPE:EX" <[Don.Zadravec@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Don.Zadravec@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Mina Laudan <[laudan@cofi.org](mailto:laudan@cofi.org)>  
**Subject:** Friday

Hi there.

Attached please find the RSVP list as it stands.

Duncan Davies our co-chair is going to have his CFO do his analyst call on Friday morning so he can be at the breakfast. I know you had talked about doing a separate briefing with him so though I would let you know.

I was wondering if we could have a brief chat about the agenda sometime today so I can let my folks know.

I am just running out to grab a sandwich but will be back at my desk by 2 and available anytime after that.

Thanks

Susan

Susan Yurkovich  
President  
BC Lumber Trade Council  
#1501-700 West Pender Street  
Vancouver, BC V6C 1G8

Tel: 604-891-1205  
Cell: s.22

Legal Notice: The information in this e-mail, including attachments, is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you receive this transmission in error, please destroy all copies and notify the sender by replying to this transmission.

<Aug 4, 2017 (2).pdf>

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 2:19 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: COFI  
**Attachments:** Aug 4, 2017 (2).pdf; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX" <[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** August 2, 2017 at 2:18:04 PM PDT  
**To:** "Aaron, Sage PREM:EX" <[Sage.Aaron@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sage.Aaron@gov.bc.ca)>, "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** COFI

Turns out Duncan Davies will be attending Friday, so if not too late, no extra call from PJH required.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Yurkovich, Susan" <[yurkovich@cofi.org](mailto:yurkovich@cofi.org)>  
**Date:** August 2, 2017 at 1:40:45 PM PDT  
**To:** "'Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca'" <[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)>, "Zadravec, Don GCPE:EX" <[Don.Zadravec@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Don.Zadravec@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Mina Laudan <[laudan@cofi.org](mailto:laudan@cofi.org)>  
**Subject:** Friday

Hi there.

Attached please find the RSVP list as it stands.

Duncan Davies our co-chair is going to have his CFO do his analyst call on Friday morning so he can be at the breakfast. I know you had talked about doing a separate briefing with him so though I would let you know.

I was wondering if we could have a brief chat about the agenda sometime today so I can let my folks know.

I am just running out to grab a sandwich but will be back at my desk by 2 and available anytime after that.

Thanks

Susan

Susan Yurkovich  
President  
BC Lumber Trade Council  
#1501-700 West Pender Street  
Vancouver, BC V6C 1G8



Tel: 604-891-1205  
Cell: s.22

Legal Notice: The information in this e-mail, including attachments, is confidential and may be legally privileged. If you receive this transmission in error, please destroy all copies and notify the sender by replying to this transmission.

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 8:16 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Copy of Copy of JJH Event Invitations - 2017-07-17 - 1151am.xlsx  
**Attachments:** Copy of Copy of JJH Event Invitations - 2017-07-17 - 1151am.xlsx

Here are my current answers. I would like to have Geoff review before we send out regrets etc.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 27, 2017 12:18 PM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: Event proposal with venue suggestions  
**Attachments:** Friday Aug 4 Proposal.docx

Attached is the proposal for Friday's HRC announcement. I'm not totally clear of what we are saying so location is dependent on that. Let me know how you would like to proceed.

---

**From:** Behrens, Marlene GCPE:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 27, 2017 11:08 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Event proposal with venue suggestions

Hi,

My preference would be for Jim Deva Plaza or Woodward's. I think the plaza is a great option but there are Pride events happening in and around there on the same day, and I don't want to get in their way. Woodward's is good symbolically, though not sure about finding a good shot.

Thanks,

Marlene Behrens  
Events Coordinator  
Government Communications and Public Engagement  
(778) 584-1253 [Marlene.Behrens@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Marlene.Behrens@gov.bc.ca)

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 1:45 PM  
**To:** Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** FW: Event/Tour Department Staffing-Response Necessary

Slight shift in the payscale for the Event Managers.

	08-Aug-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		DEVEREUX, Richard	Director of Events Services
	24-Jul-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		HAGGLUND, Jarrett	Manager Events Services,
		Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BADGER, Jolene	Manager Events Services
	24-Jul-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BANFIELD, Elena	Event Coordinator

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 1:14 PM  
**To:** Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Event/Tour Department Staffing-Response Necessary

Hi Evan,

Please review the following as soon as possible and provide comments. I am hoping to get these out the door today. This is in line with what we discussed.

Kate

08-Aug-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		DEVEREUX, Rick	Director of Events Services	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		HAGGLUND, Jarrett	Manager Events Services,	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BADGER, Jolene	Manager Events Services	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BANFIELD, Elena	Event Coordinator	Mini

--	--	--	--	--	--


## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 1:14 PM  
**To:** Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Event/Tour Department Staffing-Response Necessary

Hi Evan,

Please review the following as soon as possible and provide comments. I am hoping to get these out the door today. This is in line with what we discussed.

Kate

08-Aug-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		DEVEREUX, Rick	Director of Events Services	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		HAGGLUND, Jarrett	Manager Events Services,	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BADGER, Jolene	Manager Events Services	Mini
	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BANFIELD, Elena	Event Coordinator	Mini


## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 20, 2017 1:46 PM  
**To:** Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX; Gibbs, Robb GCPE:EX; Jones, Jennifer LASS:EX; s.22

**Subject:** For discussion this afternoon: First Nations Gathering

Below is the document we will be discussing this afternoon. Call in numbers/location of meeting has been added to your calendar.

Kate

Hi all,

I spoke with Shawna at the Ministry of Aboriginal Relations and Reconciliation, and she took me through a brief overview of the event and what the status is. Please see my notes from that call below. The summary is that the event is not 100% confirmed in terms of registration and contracts moving ahead, but a lot of it has been set into motion. If we do want to confirm it, we will need to do so very soon.

- Contact is Shawna French from Ministry of Aboriginal Relations and Reconciliation; she reports to Deputy Minister Doug Caul, who is meeting with Don Wright tomorrow. Her understanding is that Don has already indicated that there's interest in going ahead with the September dates.
- This is the 4th annual event, it usually takes place in Sept
  - There have been requests to move it because it's close to the long weekend, but it's been held at this time because of a desire by the previous premier's office to tie it into UBCM.
  - Takes place at Vancouver Convention Centre, because of capacity to hold large number of individual meetings.
- Save the date has gone out but registration and RSVPs haven't and VCC contract has not been signed
- As of this point, it is not 100% confirmed but it should be very quickly
  - People have sent in requests for meetings (34 so far)
  - RFPs were sent out to event management companies and Pace was successful; they have run the event in past years, and Shawna says that working with an event management company would be integral to pulling off the event on this short notice. However, no contract has been signed.
  - Already missed a whole bunch of regular deadlines for things like registration, but she's confident they can still do it, though it'll be hectic.
- She's been working closely with Colin Breaker at FNLC -
  - They're hoping for dates to say the same, but understand house might be in session and that things could change.
  - They've talked about agenda, and expectation is that there likely won't be more than opening and closing remarks plus individual meetings, because of short timeline.
- In the last few years, the agenda has been focused on one on one meetings- ministers meeting directly with first nations chiefs and councilors.
  - Issues vary from community to community and each leader has different concerns; this format gives leaders the opportunity to meet with appropriate ministers
- Expectation is that all cabinet ministers are in attendance, and deputies also
- Up to 50 meetings booked per minister, and if they get more requests DMs would take them on

- For the past 2 years the premier took meetings also
- Approx 300 total meetings happened last year



## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 9:25 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Alternative Crossing Improvement Options

Yes please

---

**From:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 8:51 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Alternative Crossing Improvement Options  
**Importance:** High

Shall I send on to Minister's office for response?

---

**From:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 8:38 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Alternative Crossing Improvement Options

Hi! Mayor Brodie requesting a meeting here re: Massey tunnel. Thanks! Just flagging as it is from a mayor.

---

**From:** CityClerk [<mailto:CityClerk@richmond.ca>]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 4:17 PM  
**To:** OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Alternative Crossing Improvement Options

Forwarded to your new email address as per your automatic reply. Thanks.

---

**From:** CityClerk  
**Sent:** Tuesday, 25 July 2017 4:02 PM  
**To:** 'john.horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca'  
**Cc:** 'christy.clark.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'andrew.weaver.mla@leg.bc.ca'; 'selina.robinson.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'claire.trevena.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'bowinn.ma.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'Joe.Peschisolido@parl.gc.ca'; 'alice.wong@parl.gc.ca'; 'Carla.Qualtrough@parl.gc.ca'; 'linda.reid.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'john.yap.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'teresa.wat.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'jas.johal.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'ravi.kahlon.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'ian.paton.MLA@leg.bc.ca'; 'Chris.Plagnol@metrovanancouver.org'; 'gregor.robertson@vancouver.ca'; 'mayor@delta.ca'; 'mayor-council@delta.ca'; 'randerson@delta.ca'; 'janice.mackenzie@vancouver.ca'; 'fran.corrlett@translink.ca'; 'amy.mccallion@bchydro.com'; 'masseytunnel@gov.bc.ca'; 'info@mobilitypricing.ca's.22  
**Subject:** George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Alternative Crossing Improvement Options

Please find attached a letter sent on behalf of Mayor Malcolm Brodie and Richmond City Council to the Honourable John Horgan, Premier of British Columbia, relating to the George Massey Tunnel Replacement – Preliminary Assessment of Alternative Crossing Options Report.

(Electronic copy of letter and report attached, hard-copy to follow)

Thank you,

David Weber  
Director, City Clerk's Office / Corporate Officer



## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:46 AM  
**To:** Rochon, Jake PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Mitchell-Starkey, Maureen LASS:EX  
**Subject:** FW: s.22 minimum wage

For response

-----Original Message-----

**From:** Parkinson, Elizabeth PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:31 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: s.22 minimum wage

Hi Kate,

Please see the attached email below from s.22 regarding the \$15 minimum wage.

Thanks,

Elizabeth

-----Original Message-----

**From:** Parkinson, Elizabeth [mailto:Elizabeth.Parkinson@leg.bc.ca]  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 10:10 AM  
**To:** Parkinson, Elizabeth PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: s.22 minimum wage

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Horgan.MLA, John" <John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca<mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>>  
**Date:** July 19, 2017 at 5:34:50 PM PDT  
**To:** "Parkinson, Elizabeth" <Elizabeth.Parkinson@leg.bc.ca<mailto:Elizabeth.Parkinson@leg.bc.ca>>  
**Subject:** FW: s.22 minimum wage

Hi Elizabeth - would this go to you? thanks, Moe

-----Original Message-----

**From:** s.22  
**Sent:** July 19, 2017 3:51 PM  
**To:** Horgan.MLA, John <John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca<mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>>  
**Subject:** s.22 minimum wage

Mr Horgan

s.22 | I wanted to congratulate you and your cabinet  
on your election and new positions.

I am also a fan of the \$15 an hour wage position s.22  
s.22 I make s.22 an hour. s.22  
s.22

If I can be of further assistance please do not hesitate to contact me.

Thank you

s.22

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 20, 2017 10:59 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: Invitation from Empire Club of Canada (Toronto)

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** Chris Morley <[CMorley@Omers.com](mailto:CMorley@Omers.com)>  
**Date:** July 20, 2017 at 10:02:21 AM PDT  
**To:** "Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Invitation from Empire Club of Canada (Toronto)

Kate:

I'm writing on behalf of the [Empire Club of Canada](#), based in Toronto.

First, I want to offer my congratulations on the BC NDP's forming of the government. I wish you the best of luck and hope that you experience a smooth start to the government's mandate.

The Empire Club would like to extend an invite to Premier Horgan to speak at an event in Toronto when he chooses to travel here for the first time. We think it would provide him with excellent an opportunity to lay out his vision for British Columbia, in particular the BC economy, as he embarks on his first months in office. We would expect several hundred people, mainly from the business community, to be interested in attending such an event. Our events are typically over lunch.

The Empire Club is a leading Speakers' Forum in Canada. We invite distinguished Canadians to speak on issues important to Canada. Premier Horgan would be a great addition to the public discourse.

A more formal letter will come in the future, but as you settle into your new role, we wanted to ensure you are aware we are very keen to have the Premier speak when he chooses to travel to Toronto for the first time.

In addition to my day job below, for one of Canada's large public sector pension plans, I am a Director on the Empire Club Board. I am a former Chief of Staff to the Ontario Premier, and assure you that we would make this event successful for your Premier.

Please don't hesitate to reach out should you want to discuss this further.

Regards,

**Chris Morley** | Vice President, Government Relations | OMERS  
T +1 416.369.3147 | M +1 416.522.2439 | E [cmorley@omers.com](mailto:cmorley@omers.com) | [www.omers.com](http://www.omers.com)  
One University Ave, Suite 400 | Toronto, ON M5J 2P1 | Canada

---

This e-mail message is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and is

confidential, subject to copyright and may be legally privileged. Any unauthorized review, use or disclosure is prohibited. If you received this in error, please contact the sender and delete all copies of the e-mail together with any attachments.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 3:16 PM  
**To:** 'Ken Veldman'  
**Cc:** Rice.MLA, Jennifer LASS:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: Invitation to Prince Rupert's Fairview Terminal Expansion Grand Opening Celebration, Aug 28-29

Thank you Ken. I have cc'd Amber Nash who is the scheduling coordinator and she will make sure this is in the queue for consideration.

---

**From:** Ken Veldman [mailto:KVeldman@rupertport.com]  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 3:14 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Rice.MLA, Jennifer LASS:EX  
**Subject:** Invitation to Prince Rupert's Fairview Terminal Expansion Grand Opening Celebration, Aug 28-29

Dear Ms. Van Meer-Mass,

Jennifer Rice suggested that you would be the appropriate contact in the Premier's office to direct this invitation to. Please feel free to forward it appropriately if not.

Attached is a personal invitation to Premier Horgan to participate in the Grand Opening of the Fairview Terminal Expansion in Prince Rupert on August 28 and 29. The letter provides more detail regarding the potential benefits with the provincial government's strategic direction, as well as more details regarding the event logistics and its audience (as does the formal event invitation below, which can also be accessed at <http://celebrate-rupertport.com/invite>).

Please note that the letter is also being c.c.'d to other relevant members of the new cabinet, as their attendance would be welcomed as well.

If you have any questions or need further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact me as per below. We look forward to the Premier's response.

Sincerely,

**KEN VELDMAN**  
DIRECTOR, PUBLIC AFFAIRS  
**PORT OF PRINCE RUPERT**  
OFFICE: 250 627-2526 | MOBILE: 250 600-0670  
[www.rupertport.com](http://www.rupertport.com) | [twitter.com/rupertport](https://twitter.com/rupertport) | [facebook.com/rupertport](https://facebook.com/rupertport)





# **Fairview Expansion Grand Opening Celebration August 28-29, 2017**

On Behalf of DP World Prince Rupert, CN and the Port of Prince Rupert

---

**YOU ARE INVITED**  
to attend the Grand Opening Celebration  
of the Fairview Container Terminal Expansion

**RSVP NOW**

---



For ten years, the Port of Prince Rupert's Fairview Terminal has  
made waves around the world.

Join us as we celebrate the completion of the  
Fairview Container Terminal expansion.

---

August 28	6:30 p.m.	Private Reception & Dinner
August 29	11:15 a.m.	Official Grand Opening Ceremony followed by Community Open House

---

For agenda details, accommodation and charter flight information, please visit our website:

**[www.celebrate-rupertport.com](http://www.celebrate-rupertport.com)**

---

RECEPTION / AUG 28 / GRAND OPENING / AUG 29

PLEASE REPLY BEFORE  
**JUNE 30<sup>TH</sup>**

---

[View this email in your browser](#)

*Copyright © 2017 Prince Rupert Port Authority, All rights reserved.*

This email is being sent to you by DP World Prince Rupert, CN and the Port of Prince Rupert, with whom you have previously communicated via email. If you do not wish to receive electronic messages from us in the future, please click the unsubscribe link below.

**Our mailing address is:**

Prince Rupert Port Authority  
200-215 Cow Bay Road  
Prince Rupert, BC V8J 1A2  
Canada

[Add us to your address book](#)

Want to change how you receive these emails?

You can [update your preferences](#) or [unsubscribe from this list](#)

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Thursday, July 27, 2017 10:07 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: MEETING REQUEST - Letter from Stkemlupsemc te Secwepemc Nation re-Pipsell & proposed Ajax project,

I think we send this to the ministry for response.

Sent from my iPhone

> On Jul 26, 2017, at 4:51 PM, Nash, Amber PREM:EX <Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca> wrote:

>

> This request is a bit different than most so I am sending to you separate of the meeting requests list. The first request is for a meeting with the Cabinet and the second letter has several request:

>

> BC's EA- Conduct a comprehensive review and revision of the Provincial Environmental Assessment Legislation and Process taking into consideration the federal expert panel's report and in full respect of the UN Declaration on the Rights of Indigenous People;

>

> 2. BC's Mining- Conduct a public inquiry and comprehensive review and revision to BC's Mining Regulatory Regime and Legislations which respects our jurisdiction and authority;

>

> 3. Ajax EA- The EA Process for the Ajax Mine Project should be suspended until a the G2G Agreement can be re-negotiated regarding the remainder of the EA Process with additional mandates, activities and commitments;

>

> 4. SSN-BC meeting- The SSN call on a meeting with the Premier and newly appointed Ministers and Green Party MLA's in order to identify and confirm the mandates necessary to begin building a nation to nation relationship which truly is reflective of the UNDRIP, T&R and Tsilhqot'in Decision.

>

> -A

>

> From: Sunny LeBourdais [mailto:sunny@stkemlupsemc.ca]

> Sent: July 18, 2017 2:52 PM

> To: Horgan.MLA, John <John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca<mailto:John.Horgan.MLA@leg.bc.ca>>; Weaver.MLA, Andrew <Andrew.Weaver.MLA@leg.bc.ca<mailto:Andrew.Weaver.MLA@leg.bc.ca>>

> Cc: Robb, Peter L MEM:EX <Peter.Robb@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Peter.Robb@gov.bc.ca>>; Bailey, Scott EAO:EX <Scott.Bailey@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Scott.Bailey@gov.bc.ca>>; Banford, Alexandra R ABR:EX <Alexandra.Banford@gov.bc.ca<mailto:Alexandra.Banford@gov.bc.ca>>

> Subject: Letter from Stkemlupsemc te Secwepemc Nation re- Pipsell & proposed Ajax project,

>

> Weytk-p,

>

> Please find attached our electronic letters hand delivered today.

>

> Letter attachments will be sent in a separate email.

>

> Kukwstsetsemc,

> Sunny LeBourdais

> B.Sc., B.Ed., M.Sc., AMP

> KGHM Ajax Project Coordinator

> Stk'emlupsemc te Secwepemc Nation

> sunny@stkemlupsemc.ca<mailto:sunny@stkemlupsemc.ca>

> Cell: 250-320-0712  
> [cid:image001.png@01D2FFD5.69C52390]  
>  
> <image001.png>  
> <2017.07.18 SSN to NDP-Green- AT letter.pdf>  
> <2017.07.18 SSN to NDP-Green re- EA for Pipsell Ajax Project.pdf>

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 9:52 AM  
**To:** 'Michael Bernard'  
**Cc:** Renneberg, Tim PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: Meeting Request Re: Animal Welfare

Hi Michael,

Tim Renneberg is cc'd here on this email and will be the contact for Minister Donaldson.

Kate

-----Original Message-----

From: Michael Bernard [mailto:mbernard@hsi.org]  
Sent: Tuesday, August 1, 2017 5:48 AM  
To: Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
Subject: Re: Meeting Request Re: Animal Welfare

Hi Kate,

Hope this message finds you well. Would you be able to put me in touch with the scheduling assistant or a contact in Minister Donaldson's office? I seem to be having some difficulty arranging a meeting and anything you can do to help would be greatly appreciated.

Warm regards,

Michael Bernard  
Political Officer  
Humane Society International/Canada

On 7/25/17, 3:24 PM, "Michael Bernard" <mbernard@hsi.org> wrote:

>Hi Kate,

>

>Thank you very much for the reply and we would of course be happy to meet with Minister Donaldson; look forward to hearing from his office.

>

>Appreciate your time and best wishes!

>

>Michael

>

>

>

>On 7/25/17, 2:51 PM, "Van Meer-Mass, Kate" <Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca> wrote:

>

>>Hi Michael,

>>

>>The schedule from now until the September is jammed. I have sent along your email and meeting request to minister Donaldson. His office should be connecting with you to set up a time. My leg account will no longer be

active so please send future correspondence to kate.vanmeer-mass@gov.bc.ca<mailto:kate.vanmeer-mass@gov.bc.ca>.

>>

>>Thanks for reaching out!

>>

>>Kate

>>

>>Sent from my iPhone

>>

>>On Jul 25, 2017, at 11:21 AM, Michael Bernard <mbernard@hsi.org<mailto:mbernard@hsi.org>> wrote:

>>

>>

>>

>>Hi Kate and Sheena,

>>

>>I hope this message finds you both well! We are so very happy the BC NDP is forming government and a huge congratulations from the team here at Humane Society International/Canada. I would also like to take this opportunity to follow-up on the request below for a meeting and hoping Premier Horgan, or perhaps his advisors, would have time to meet with us when we travel to Vancouver and Victoria sometime in the coming weeks. On this note, would anytime over August 21-24 or the week of August 7-11th work on your end?

>>

>>I've also attached a more formal meeting request outlining some of the pressing animal welfare concerns we're hoping to discuss. As well, please find attached an open letter from a large coalition of groups in B.C. that was put together during the election and calling on the future Premier to quickly implement a ban on trophy hunting of grizzlies. Of course, we know the NDP has committed to ending the trophy hunt--and we greatly look forward to working with your office to make that a reality--but we still wanted to submit this open letter to Premier Horgan to at least show the overwhelming support the NDP has from a broad coalition of groups working in B.C. for ending hunting of grizzlies.

>>

>>Thank you so much for your time and very much look forward to working with you all on any animal welfare issues as they arise.

>>

>>Warmest regards,

>>

>>Michael

>>

>>—

>>

>>Michael Bernard

>>Political Officer/Agent Politique

>>mbernard@hsi.org<mailto:mbernard@hsi.org>

>>t 613.371.5170

>>Humane Society International – Canada

>>

>>Join Our Email

List<[https://secure.humanesociety.org/site/SSurvey?SURVEY\\_ID=3806&ACTION\\_REQUIRED=URI\\_ACTION\\_USER\\_RE QUESTS](https://secure.humanesociety.org/site/SSurvey?SURVEY_ID=3806&ACTION_REQUIRED=URI_ACTION_USER_RE QUESTS)> Facebook<<http://www.facebook.com/hsiglobal>> Twitter<[http://twitter.com/hsi\\_canada](http://twitter.com/hsi_canada)>

>>

>>[cid:6F4A55B7-970D-47CF-81F8-5547F8AAC51C]

>>From: Gabriel Wildgen <gwildgen@hsi.org<mailto:gwildgen@hsi.org>>

>>Date: Thursday, June 1, 2017 at 4:55 PM

>>To: "McConnell, Sheena"

>><sheena.mcconnell@leg.bc.ca<mailto:sheena.mcconnell@leg.bc.ca>>, "Van

>>Meer-Mass, Kate"

>><kate.vanmeer-mass@leg.bc.ca<mailto:kate.vanmeer-mass@leg.bc.ca>>

>>Cc: Michael Bernard <mbernard@hsi.org<mailto:mbernard@hsi.org>>

>>Subject: RE: Meeting Request Re: Animal Welfare

>>

>>Hi Kate,

>>Thanks for making the time to reply in what has got to be one of the biggest weeks you've ever had. We certainly understand needing to hold off for a few weeks on scheduling. We look forward to reconnecting once the dust as settled a bit.

>>In the meantime, on behalf of HSI/Canada, I'd like to extend the warmest of congratulations to you and your colleagues on the recent developments.

>>Kind regards,

>>Gabriel

>>

>>

>>From: Van Meer-Mass, Kate

>>Sent: Thursday, June 1, 11:52 AM

>>Subject: RE: Meeting Request Re: Animal Welfare

>>To: Gabriel Wildgen, McConnell, Sheena

>>Cc: Michael Bernard

>>

>>Hi Gabriel,

>>

>>So sorry for the delay in replying. As you have most likely seen we  
>>have had a very eventful and busy week. At this time we are waiting  
>>to see how the next few weeks unfold before we start confirming  
>>schedule. As I'm sure you can understand we are in very interesting  
>>times and have many moving pieces to deal with before things settle  
>>down. Hope all is well,

>>

>>Kate

>>

>>From: Gabriel Wildgen [mailto:gwildgen@hsi.org]

>>Sent: Friday, May 26, 2017 1:52 PM

>>To: McConnell, Sheena

>><Sheena.McConnell@leg.bc.ca<mailto:Sheena.McConnell@leg.bc.ca>>; Van

>>Meer-Mass, Kate

>><Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca<mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@leg.bc.ca>>

>>Cc: Michael Bernard <mbernard@hsi.org<mailto:mbernard@hsi.org>>

>>Subject: Meeting Request Re: Animal Welfare

>>

>>Dear Sheena and Kate,

>>

>>Hope you've been doing well during this busy time.

>>

>>I am writing to request a meeting with Mr. Horgan—or his policy advisors—to discuss issues pertaining to B.C.'s animal welfare framework, trophy hunting of grizzly bears, and wildlife management.

>>

>>We are hoping to find a time to meet on June 1st or 2nd, but if these dates do not work for you, we would be pleased to find a time to meet at Mr. Horgan's earliest convenience.

>>

>>You can reach me any time at 514.743.1029, or by email at gwildgen@hsi.org<mailto:gwildgen@hsi.org>.

>>

>>Kind regards,

>>Gabriel

>>

>>

>>

>>

>>Gabriel Wildgen  
>>Campaign Manager  
>>gwildgen@hsi.org<mailto:gwildgen@hsi.org>  
>>t 514 395-2914 ext. 204 c 514-743-1029 f 514 395-8021  
>>Humane Society International/Canada  
>>4035 Saint-Ambroise, Suite 320 Montréal, QC H4C 2E1  
>>hsicanada.ca<http://www.hsicanada.ca/>  
>>  
>>  
>>  
>>  
>><438508D9-ECAD-4480-A00B-E207737EA911.png>  
>><Open\_Letter\_BC\_Grizzly\_Hunt.pdf>  
>><MeetingRequest\_PremierJohnHorgan.pdf>



## **Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 12:01 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: Meeting request with District of Kitimat-August 8th

Looping Geoff in for his advice. I feel that Michelle should meet with them and report back to us on the conversation.

---

**From:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 12:00 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: Meeting request with District of Kitimat-August 8th

---

**From:** Tracy Tavares [<mailto:ttavares@kitimat.ca>]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 3:47 PM  
**To:** OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Meeting request with District of Kitimat-August 8th

Good Afternoon Premier Horgan & Minister Michelle Mungall,

I am writing on behalf of Mayor Phil Germuth from the District of Kitimat to request a joint meeting to discuss LNG in our province.

Mayor Germuth & Michael Dewar the District of Kitimat's Economic Development officer will be Victoria August 8<sup>th</sup> and both will be available to attend a meeting.  
If available to meet please contact myself to make arrangements with Mayor Germuth.

We look forward to the opportunity to meet with you both to discuss LNG.

Thank you for consideration of this request.



**Tracy Tavares**  
Assistant to Chief Administrative Officer  
District of Kitimat  
Phone: 250-632-8920

<http://www.Kitimat.ca>

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 11:58 AM  
**To:** Halls, Lori D PSA:EX  
**Subject:** OIC's Elizabeth Parkinson and Joleen Badger

Elizabeth will have a temporary OIC, end date October 19<sup>th</sup>.

No.	Effective Date	Act	End of Term Date (if applicable)	Legal Name	Position Title
-----	----------------	-----	--	------------	----------------

19-Jul-17	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15	October 19 <sup>th</sup> , 2017	PARKINSON, Elizabeth	Scheduling Clerk	Offic
-----------	--	------------------------------------	----------------------	------------------	-------

Joleen Badger

August 21st	Public Service Act, R.S.B.C. 1996, c 385, s. 15		BADGER, Jolene	Manager Events Services	Min
-------------	--	--	----------------	-------------------------	-----

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 2:19 PM  
**To:** Farmer, Susan PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Premier's Letter Meeting Request Mayors and RD Chairs\_Final July 31\_CM (2)  
**Attachments:** Premier's Letter Meeting Request Mayors and RD Chairs\_Final July 31\_CM (2).docx

Sorry can you format this one again? Slight change of language.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 11:38 AM  
**To:** Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** FW: PROPOSAL FOR A BC FIRST NATIONS EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUND 2017  
**Attachments:** image001.jpg; ATT00001.htm; image002.png; ATT00002.htm; FNS LT PM & attach re Proposal to establish a BC FN Emergency Mgmt Fund - July 28 2017 (7 pgs).pdf; ATT00003.htm

This went into Amber's junk folder and we are just seeing this now. It has been forwarded to Mel and Scott. Not sure if we need to do some work on it as we didn't have it for Monday.

---

**From:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 11:12 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: PROPOSAL FOR A BC FIRST NATIONS EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUND 2017

---

**From:** Ed John [<mailto:edjohn@fns.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Saturday, July 29, 2017 11:32 AM  
**To:** Fraser, Scott; Melanie Mark; Nash, Amber LASS:EX  
**Cc:** Colin Braker  
**Subject:** Fwd: PROPOSAL FOR A BC FIRST NATIONS EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUND 2017

Scott, Melanie and Amber,  
Further to my conversation on Friday with Minister Fraser please find our brief to the PM in anticipation of his trip to Williams Lake on Monday.  
I am hoping you are able to advise Premier Horgan on this matter prior to his meeting with the PM in Williams Lake.  
I am in PG now, a short 2.5-3 hour drive from Williams Lake.  
If there are questions please advise.

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** Colin Braker <[cbraker@fns.bc.ca](mailto:cbraker@fns.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 28, 2017 at 2:16:05 PM PDT  
**To:** "Thalmann, Brett" <[Brett.Thalmann@pmo-cpm.gc.ca](mailto:Brett.Thalmann@pmo-cpm.gc.ca)>, "Gerald.Butts@pmo-cpm.gc.ca" <[Gerald.Butts@pmo-cpm.gc.ca](mailto:Gerald.Butts@pmo-cpm.gc.ca)>  
**Cc:** Ed John <[edjohn@fns.bc.ca](mailto:edjohn@fns.bc.ca)>, "pbellegarde@afn.ca" <[pbellegarde@afn.ca](mailto:pbellegarde@afn.ca)>  
**Subject:** FW: PROPOSAL FOR A BC FIRST NATIONS EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT FUND 2017

Mr. Butts and Mr. Thalmann,

Please find attached a copy of a letter dated today from Grand Chief Edward John to Prime Minister Trudeau. A slightly revised proposal is attached to the letter.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 6:28 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: Request for Meeting with Premier Horgan

Yes please!

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 26, 2017, at 5:27 PM, Nash, Amber PREM:EX <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Shall I send to Minsters Trevena and James for follow up?

I sent a similar request from Mayor of Richmond to Minister Trevena's office today.

A

---

**From:** Mayor Lois Jackson [<mailto:Mayor@delta.ca>]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 3:12 PM  
**To:** s.17  
**Cc:** OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX; James.MLA, Carole A LASS:EX; [Claire.Trevena@leg.bc.ca](mailto:Claire.Trevena@leg.bc.ca); George Harvie  
**Subject:** Request for Meeting with Premier Horgan

Greetings,

I respectfully request your assistance is arranging meetings with Premier John Horgan or the Honourable Carole James, Minister of Finance and Deputy Premier; and the Honourable Claire Trevena, Minister of Transportation and Infrastructure, to present Delta's position relative to the George Massey Tunnel Replacement Project..

Time is of the essence and I would appreciate any time you are able to arrange for us.

You are welcome to contact me at my office at 604 946 3210 or on my cellphone at s.22 s.22

Thank you, as I remain

Lois E. Jackson  
Mayor

---

This message is provided in confidence and should not be forwarded to any external third party without authorization. If you have received this message in error, please notify the original sender immediately by telephone or by return email and delete this message along with any attachments.

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 4:39 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: Request to meet from Pauquachin FN

I suggest we pass this to Scott for follow up and recommendation.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 26, 2017, at 4:04 PM, Nash, Amber PREM:EX <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

I'd like to send this to Minister Fraser office for follow up. It's not an ask for a meeting – but a request to attend cabinet meeting.

---

**From:** McLaren, Chris [<mailto:Chris.McLaren@leg.bc.ca>]  
**Sent:** Monday, July 24, 2017 1:54 PM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Request to meet from Pauquachin FN

Hi Amber,  
We have had a message left at the constituency office today from:  
Lon Underwood of the Pauquachin First Nation (on the Saanich Peninsula).  
Chief Rebecca Harris would like to know when the first proposed cabinet meeting will be.  
She would like to attend and meet the new ministers.  
(this is the message that was left on the voicemail)  
Contact number: s.22  
FYI: <http://www.pauquachin.com/>

Cheers,  
Chris

Chris McLaren | Constituency Assistant | John Horgan MLA Langford-Juan de Fuca  
P: 250.391.2801 | F: 250.391-2804  
Community Office: 122 – 2806 Jacklin Road, Langford | Mon-Fri 10:00am-4:00pm  
John's website and Newsletter: [MLA John Horgan](#) | Twitter: [John Horgan](#) | Facebook: [John Horgan](#)

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 31, 2017 9:36 AM  
**To:** Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: Somass Mill closure, port alberni, BC  
**Attachments:** 20170728 somass sawmill closure J horgan.pdf

FYI

---

**From:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 31, 2017 9:34 AM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: Somass Mill closure, port alberni, BC

Letter from Bob Matters regarding Mill Closure in Port Alberni & meeting request.

---

**From:** Konig, Sarah [<mailto:skonig@usw.ca>]  
**Sent:** Friday, July 28, 2017 12:39 PM  
**To:** OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Minister, FLNR FLNR:EX<sup>s.22</sup> ; Matters, Bob  
**Subject:** Somass Mill closure, port alberni, BC

*SENT ON BEHALF OF BOB MATTERS*  
\*\*\*

Dear Premier:  
Please see attached letter concerning the closure of the Somass sawmill in Port Alberni.  
We look forward to your response.

Sincerely,

Bob Matters

**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 3:25 PM  
**To:** Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX  
**Subject:** Susan Farmer

Susan is confirmed to <sup>s.22</sup>



**Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 1:52 PM  
**To:** Halls, Lori D PSA:EX  
**Subject:** FW: transition OICs  
**Attachments:** Transition 2017\_Appointments 21July2017.xlsx

Hi Lori,

I'm adding to the spreadsheet and should have a confirmed list to you later today. I wanted to double check with you that Amber Nash already has an OIC. I see that her position "Executive Events Coordinator" does not have her name beside it.

Kate

---

**From:** Clark, Layne PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 1:04 PM  
**To:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: transition OICs

---

**From:** Halls, Lori D PSA:EX  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 12:45 PM  
**To:** Clark, Layne PREM:EX  
**Subject:** transition OICs

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 6:26 PM  
**To:** Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX  
**Cc:** Hagglund, Jarrett LASS:EX  
**Subject:** Re: TRUDEAU VISIT - advice needed

Cc'ing jarrett here as he is taking the lead on this tour and can fill you in on his discussions with the PMO.

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 26, 2017, at 5:23 PM, Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX <[Mike.Lowe@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Mike.Lowe@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

More of the back and forth on this...

Also they are requesting event support. Not sure of the status of the events people at this point, but can we send Jarrett or Marlene or Elena to support this by getting them on the ground at least the day before, if not two?

---

**From:** McCaffrey, Julianne GCPE:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 5:11 PM  
**To:** Kristianson, Eric GCPE:EX  
**Cc:** Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX; Zadavec, Don GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** RE: TRUDEAU VISIT - advice needed

All good questions. Safe to leave the contact with you guys to ascertain the involvement potential of PJH, MMF and MDD?

*Adam Grech  
Senior Advance  
Office of the Prime Minister  
613-220-9469*

---

**From:** Kristianson, Eric GCPE:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 5:07 PM  
**To:** McCaffrey, Julianne GCPE:EX  
**Cc:** Lowe, Mike GCPE:EX; Zadavec, Don GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Re: TRUDEAU VISIT - advice needed

- 1) we'll have to coordinate with the west annex as I assume PJH will join
- 2) are MMF and MDD involved? If so how?
- 3) you're gonna need more help if the PM press are coming.

Sorry, more Qs than As.

Eric Kristianson  
778-584-1248

On Jul 26, 2017, at 4:55 PM, McCaffrey, Julianne GCPE:EX <[Julianne.McCaffrey@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Julianne.McCaffrey@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Hi guys.

I spoke with Adam Grech from the Prime Minister's Office, he is in Kamloops until Friday morning doing a recon. visit for a PMJT visit scheduled for July 31:

*Adam Grech  
Senior Advance  
Office of the Prime Minister  
613-220-9469*

The plan at this time is that PMJT lands in Williams Lake and will tour the military set-up, then be provided an aerial tour, and either before or after that tour, be provided a briefing by DND and provincial officials. They also suggested a visit to the Tim Horton's in Williams Lake that remained open despite the order to leave. Then they will re-board the military aircraft and fly to Kamloops to visit the evacuation centre (Sandman Hotel) and then do a news conference.

I flagged some potential issues to Adam:

- The wildfire behaviour over the next few days is anticipated to be unpredictable and show growth; they should keep eye to the airport status.
- There are whispers that re-entry could be about the same time in Wm Lake, so he could be arriving just as exhausted /worried residents are.
- The questionable perception of applauding Tim Horton's personnel who did not leave when ordered to do so by public safety officials.
- Typically no media in the evacuee centres to protect identities and privacy, and noting that the Kamloops one in particular is having issues.

To you I also flag:

- No mention of current Wm Lake considerations were relayed.
- We have no PIOs in Williams Lake to assist and would not recommend non-response personnel enter into an unsafe, ordered-out area.
- We have only two PIOs operating in Kamloops from the PREOC, I wouldn't say with certainty that either are suited for a VIP media conference.
  - Emily and Hannah, though staggered on the roster, will have both timed-out and not be in Kamloops during that time.

Looking for advice on how to proceed:

- Do you have an events team in place at HQ yet? Maybe Mike Hannah?
  - I'm not confident on the abilities of my PIOs in Kamloops to provide the senior level of service needed to support a Fed VIP tour and media avail.
  - I can self-deploy or send my manager, but starting Friday it's just three of us managing all 10 positions in the JIC; removing one will create critical fail points.
- Do you want the provincial officials to be BC Wildfire and EMBC senior management, or Ministers?

Jules

Julianne McCaffrey  
Communications Director  
Emergency Management BC  
250-888-8074



## **Wensink, Alison PREM:EX**

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, August 2, 2017 9:14 AM  
**To:** Moran, Roseanne LASS:EX  
**Subject:** UBCM Letters  
**Attachments:** 2017-08-01 UBCM Letter from Premier John Horgan to Mayors and Regional D....pdf; 2017-08-01 UBCM Letter from Premier John Horgan to Chiefs and Chief Coun....pdf

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, August 1, 2017 12:18 PM  
**To:** Farmer, Susan PREM:EX  
**Subject:** UBCM Letters  
**Attachments:** Premier's Letter Meeting Request Chiefs and Chief Councillors\_Final July 31\_CM.docx; Premier's Letter Meeting Request Mayors and RD Chairs\_Final July 31\_CM (2).docx

Hi Susan,

Can you have someone stick these on Premier's letterhead and with signature and send it as a PDF to me asap?

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 7:18 PM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: Updated Itinerary - Ottawa and DC  
**Attachments:** 01\_Ottawa\_DC\_Mission\_AgendaV4.docx; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 24, 2017 at 5:16:25 PM PDT  
**To:** "Nash, Amber PREM:EX" <[Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Amber.Nash@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** FW: Updated Itinerary - Ottawa and DC

---

**From:** Maranda, Pierrette IGRS:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 24, 2017 5:06 PM  
**To:** s.17 ; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Emerson, David PREM:EX; Fisher, Jason FLNR:EX; Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Cc:** Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Updated Itinerary - Ottawa and DC

Please find attached the updated itinerary for your meetings in Ottawa and DC.

Please note that the Embassy in DC will have an office for the delegation, should you wish to use it for phone call, etc.

Pierrette

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Monday, July 24, 2017 7:19 AM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Clark, Layne PREM:EX; s.22 : Nash,  
Amber PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: Updated Itinerary - Ottawa and Washington, DC  
**Attachments:** 01\_Ottawa\_DC\_Mission\_Agenda.docx; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Maranda, Pierrette IGRS:EX" <[Pierrette.Maranda@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Pierrette.Maranda@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 23, 2017 at 2:25:15 PM PDT  
**To:** 's.17 , "McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX" <[Sheena.McConnell@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sheena.McConnell@gov.bc.ca)>, "Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX" <[Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Geoff.Meggs@gov.bc.ca)>, "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>, "Aaron, Sage PREM:EX" <[Sage.Aaron@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Sage.Aaron@gov.bc.ca)>, "Emerson, David PREM:EX" <[David.Emerson@gov.bc.ca](mailto:David.Emerson@gov.bc.ca)>, "Fisher, Jason FLNR:EX" <[Jason.Fisher@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Jason.Fisher@gov.bc.ca)>, "Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX" <[Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Evan.Lloyd@gov.bc.ca)>, "Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX" <[Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** Updated Itinerary - Ottawa and Washington, DC

Please find attached the updated itinerary.

For ease of reference, the changes are as follows:

- Every page indicates in a footnote the Version # of the itinerary, time and date of the updates.
- Tuesday July 25:
  - o Meeting with David Emerson (between 10:30 am and 1 pm)
  - o Meeting with Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister of Transport — Reference to the Premier attending this meeting has been removed.
- Thursday July 27:
  - o 9:30 a.m. : Travel time added
  - o Teleconference or phone calls with BC Ministers: Between 10:00 am and 1:15 pm
  - o 1:15 pm : Security check-in added

We will receive additional information throughout the day tomorrow and a new version will be sent out before the delegation lands in Ottawa.

Pierrette



## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 9:26 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX; Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX  
**Subject:** RE: URGENT: Request for Call/ Meeting with Tsilhqotin National Government  
**Attachments:** 2017 07 25 Tsilhqot'in Chiefs to Premier re Urgent Issues Nenqay Deni A....pdf

I'm thinking we should set this up. Geoff, do you agree?

---

**From:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 8:53 AM  
**To:** Hannah, Matt GCPE:EX; Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: URGENT: Request for Call/ Meeting with Tsilhqotin National Government  
**Importance:** High

For your attention.

---

**From:** Volk, Frances PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Wednesday, July 26, 2017 8:30 AM  
**To:** Nash, Amber PREM:EX  
**Subject:** FW: URGENT: Request for Call/ Meeting with Tsilhqotin National Government  
**Importance:** High

Good morning Amber,

Please see the urgent meeting request below. Kindly confirm receipt.

Thanks!

Frances

---

**From:** Helen Nemeth [<mailto:hnemeth@tsilhqotin.ca>]  
**Sent:** Tuesday, July 25, 2017 4:57 PM  
**To:** OfficeofthePremier, Office PREM:EX  
**Cc:** Minister, MEM MEM:EX; Minister, ABR ABR:EX; Minister, FLNR FLNR:EX; Minister, ENV ENV:EX; Chief Russell MyersRoss s.22 ; Chief Roy Stump - Esdilagh (Alexandria) s.22 ; Chief Francis Laceese s.22 ; Chief Ervin Charleyboy ([ervin@tsideldel.org](mailto:ervin@tsideldel.org)); Chief Joe Alphonse - Tl'etinqox (Anaham) ([chiefjoe@tletinqox.ca](mailto:chiefjoe@tletinqox.ca)); Roger William; Heather Squire ([heather@ainchut.com](mailto:heather@ainchut.com)); Shawn Atleo; Jay Nelson ([jay@jaynelsonlaw.com](mailto:jay@jaynelsonlaw.com)) s.22  
**Subject:** URGENT: Request for Call/ Meeting with Tsilhqotin National Government  
**Importance:** High

Good afternoon, Premier Horgan,

Kindly see the attached urgent correspondence from the Leadership of the Tsilhqot'in National Government requesting an urgent meeting.

*Sechanalyagh! Make today great!*



**Helen Nemeth, Senior Executive Assistant,  
Tsilhqot'in National Government – Negotiations and External Affairs**

180 Yorston Ave. Williams Lake, British Columbia

Phone: (778) 799-2145 ext 2500

cell: (250) 267-3270

fax: (778) 799-2142

email: [hnemeth@tsilhqotin.ca](mailto:hnemeth@tsilhqotin.ca)

*This communication (and any information or material transmitted with this communication) is confidential, may be privileged and is intended only for the use of the intended recipient. If you are not the intended recipient, any review, retransmission, conversion to hard copy, copying, circulation, publication, dissemination, distribution, reproduction or other use of this communication, information or material is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. If you received this communication in error, please notify us immediately by telephone or by return email, and delete this communication, information and material from any computer, disk drive, diskette or other storage device or media. Thank you.*

## Wensink, Alison PREM:EX

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Sunday, July 23, 2017 12:37 PM  
**To:** Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; s.22 Clark, Layne PREM:EX; Nash, Amber PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Fwd: Washington/Ottawa Briefing for the Premier & Delegation  
**Attachments:** 01\_Ottawa\_DC\_Mission\_Agenda.docx; ATT00001.htm

Sent from my iPhone

Begin forwarded message:

**From:** "Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX" <[Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Date:** July 23, 2017 at 11:02:57 AM PDT  
**To:** "Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX" <[Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Kate.VanMeer-Mass@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Cc:** "Maranda, Pierrette IGRS:EX" <[Pierrette.Maranda@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Pierrette.Maranda@gov.bc.ca)>  
**Subject:** RE: Washington/Ottawa Briefing for the Premier & Delegation

Kate: this is the document as of today. Thanks, oym

---

**From:** Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX  
**Sent:** Sunday, July 23, 2017 10:47 AM  
**To:** Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX  
**Subject:** Re: Washington/Ottawa Briefing for the Premier & Delegation

Can you please send me the most recent itin and any updated itins to follow?

Sent from my iPhone

On Jul 23, 2017, at 8:48 AM, Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX <[Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca](mailto:Okenge.YumaMorisho@gov.bc.ca)> wrote:

Please find attached the proposed agenda for today's teleconference at 10:00 am.  
Thanks,

Okenge Yuma Morisho  
Deputy Minister  
Intergovernmental Relations Secretariat  
Office of the Premier  
s.17

-----Original Appointment-----

**From:** s.17  
**Sent:** Friday, July 21, 2017 3:07 PM  
**To:** s.17 Maranda, Pierrette IGRS:EX; Yuma Morisho, Okenge PREM:EX; McConnell, Sheena PREM:EX; Meggs, Geoff PREM:EX; Van Meer-Mass, Kate PREM:EX; Aaron, Sage PREM:EX; Emerson, David PREM:EX; Fisher, Jason FLNR:EX; Lloyd, Evan GCPE:EX  
**Subject:** Washington/Ottawa Briefing for the Premier & Delegation  
**When:** Sunday, July 23, 2017 10:00 AM-11:00 AM (UTC-08:00) Pacific Time (US & Canada).  
**Where:** Con Call

Participants:   Dial-in phone number: s.15,s.17  
Conference ID s.15,s.17

ATTENDING:

Okenge Yuma Morisho – will lead the briefing  
Pierrette Maranda (Moderator for Con Call)  
Jason Fisher  
David Emerson  
Evan Lloyd  
Sheena McConnell  
Geoff Meggs  
Kate Van Meer Mass  
Sage Aaron

<Proposed Agenda-July 23 Phone Briefing.docx>